Minutes of Meeting

	
	To develop a Local Support Network
for people working in the youth sector in Co. Wexford.

15th January 2008
Present: Rachel Burke, Caroline Crowe, Carmel Cleere, Noreen Dake, 

Shirley Farrell, Jenny Kirwan, Tina Kelly, Catherine McCurdy, Sheila McNasser,

Catherine O’Donoghue, Paul O’Brien, Jenny Shiel, Mary Helen Connors, Mandi Tighe, Margaret McCarthy, Michelle Colley, Jessica Noone, Marguerite Furlong 

Apologies: Sara Kickham, Tommy Byrne, Sandra Collins, Stephen Barnes, Patricia Garvin, Jenny Reeves, Nicholas Sweetman, Sue McMahon, Anne O’Brien, Carmen Sanchez, Mary Kehoe.


The second meeting to develop a Local Support Network was well attended by people representing a cross section of organisations and individuals working with young people at risk in Co. Wexford. 
Marie Halligan (Breaking Through) opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and giving a short introduction on the work of Breaking Through. For more information on the Breaking Through Network, please refer to our website www.breakingthrough.org. Marie read the minutes of the meeting of 13th November and conveyed the apologies of those who could not attend today’s meeting
Paul Flynn, Chairman Breaking Through, and Manager Crosscare, Aftercare Services
invited the attendees to take part in a short “Speed Networking” session. This acts as an ice-breaker and is also is a fun way of learning the art of listening.
The main group divided into three smaller groups. The following points and questions were teased out and reported back to the main group.

What do we want from the group?

1. Information Sharing

2. Peer Support

3. Training

4. Speakers/Events

Information Sharing

Information Sharing and Peer Support was stated by 80% of attendees as being what they most wanted from the group. This could be achieved:

· Informally- at meetings, through discussion.

· Formally- at meetings, by inviting speakers to meetings to speak on themes pre selected by the group

Peer Support

Peer Support could be provided through the group informally at meetings.

Although it was agreed that confidentially within the group would have to be maintained, it was agreed by all present that peer support within the group would not take the place of supervision and would not be a place for airing personal grievances. It was suggested that as the group grew and progressed, friendships would be established and connections made. This could make way for an opportunity of accessing a more personal form of peer support through established links.

Training

The group agreed that training was not a big issue for the group at present as this need was met mostly through their own organisations.

Speakers/Events

The group agreed that they would like to have outside speakers on selected themes as part of the monthly/quarterly meeting.

Communication

Paul suggested that all of the above could be available to the group from within the group. The skills and expertise that each person present brings could be tapped into and utilized for the benefit of the group. Sometimes we are looking outside for an “expert” when the answer may be within our peer group. This information could be achieved by:

·  bringing information leaflets on own organisation to the next meeting.

·  developing a Skills Database
What would we like this group to address for ourselves as practitioners?

· Self care as workers

· Stress/burnout

· Anger management

· Lack of support

· Models of Best practice

What local issues pertaining to our work would we like this group to address?

· Early school leaving
· Mental Health/Depression in young people

· Drug use/misuse

· Coping skills for disadvantaged young people

· Stress management

· Teen pregnancies

· Sexual Health

Key decisions taken at meeting on 13th November 2007 were referred to and ratified: 
· Agreed to set up a Network

· Agreed to meet monthly Jan-March 2008 initially

· Agreed to meet quarterly after that

· Agreed to invite other colleagues to attend the next meeting for wider representation

Key decisions taken at meeting 15th January 2008

Agreed Format
· Meetings 10.00am-1.00pm

· Agenda to come from group

· Meetings to include speaker on selected theme, followed by discussion
· Lunch to follow provided by Breaking Through
The following agreed to take responsibility to progress the development of the group:
· Jessica Noone, Co. Wexford Partnership (Prevention of Early School Leaving)
· Catherine McCurdy, Bridgetown School Completion/Traveller Transition FDYS.
· Mary Helen Connors, Primary Health Care, Bunclody V.E.C.
· Catherine O’Donoghue, ISPCC Wexford
· Sara Kickham (in absentia) Co. Wexford Partnership, Young Adult Support

· Carmen Sanchez (in absentia) Co. Wexford Partnership, Craft Tutor.

Agreed to meet 

Date:    Tuesday 19th February 2008,

Venue:  The Riverside Park Hotel
Time:    10.00am-1.00pm
Topic :   “Promoting Positive Mental Health Awareness  for Practitioners” 
*It is hoped that this topic will address some of the following issues:
 Self care as workers, Stress/burnout, Anger management, Models of Best practice,  

 Working in Isolation.

While the topic may not always be of relevance  directly to you or your work it is hoped that connections will be made which may prove useful to you personally and professionally by supporting the inter-agency context of your service provision.

Notification and agenda will be circulated by e-mail/post before the meeting.



	
	

	
	


